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COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

May 2, 2014


The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at Northwoods United Methodist Church on Friday, May 2, 2014. The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kathleen Holbrook. Those in attendance were:  Bill Keller, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Craig Wagner, Cynthia Figueroa, Dan Joy, Ernest Hannah, Gail Taylor, James Ross, Janice Graniero, Jazzmen Price, Jennifer Colley, Karol Davis, Kelley Hamilton, Laura McKinney, Lillie Gray, Linda Graham, Patricia Kelly, Rick Moser, Shannon Harris, Susan Pridgen and Ursulla Ingram.
Excused absences were received from: Barrett Kahl, Brian Fike, Collis Niro, Dana Painter, Donna Grady, Harold Dunlop, Jason Klein, Kristi Pitchford, Mike Fresia, and Pamela Brown.
INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. 

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MARCH 7, 2014
Bill Keller made the motion to approve the March minutes. Dan Joy seconded the motion. The motion was carried unopposed. There was no meeting in April.
NEW BUSINESS
CAN-DO members were invited to present their homeless issues, gaps and concerns to the group. The following themes were identified:
· Homeless Individuals/Couples 
· Hygiene

· Employment

· Emergency Shelter during severe weather/winter

· Safe, affordable housing (access barriers…e.g. credit, evictions, income-based)

· Root Causes/Underlying issues….criminal records, education, mentoring

· Transportation

· Barriers to education

· Prevention (mid-year resource/education fair)

· Access to healthcare

· Coordinated Assessment
Subcommittees were formed to address specific issues of the homeless.  Subcommittees will meet in the months that CAN-DO does not meet. General Meeting dates: August 1, October 3, and December 5, 2014. Subcommittees will meet: June 6, September 5, and November 7, 2014. Subcommittees will 
identify their concerns and possible solutions/resources at the General Meetings. All subcommittee meetings can still take place at Northwoods United Methodist Church on the first Friday of each month per Pastor Rick Moser.  Emails will be sent out reminding each member of their subcommittee membership.  Subcommittee members are:

Access to Safe, Affordable Housing (for all populations) to include addressing barriers such as bad credit, evictions, criminal history, and insufficient income: Susan Pridgen, Lillie Gray, Jennifer Colley, Linda Graham and Karol Davis
Employment/Education: Kelley Hamilton, James Ross, Ursulla Ingram, Collis Niro, and Christy O’Daniel
Income Supports/Resources/Access: Cynthia Figueroa, Christa Gunderson, and Karol Davis
Basic Needs/Emergency Shelters/Hygiene, Healthcare: Christy O’Daniel, Cynthia Figueroa, Ursulla Ingram, Gail Taylor and Patricia Kelly (Good Shepherd Center in Wilmington is an excellent example of a One Stop Shop)
Awareness/Prevention: Rick Moser, Janice Graniero and Bill Keller
Transportation should be incorporated into each subcommittee. Those members who were absent from the meeting today will be added to subcommittees. 

PROGRAM UPDATES
SOLUTIONS FOR STABILITY: Susan Pridgen reported they have 91 clients in their program composed of 25 families with 59 children. All are currently housed except for one currently being processed.  Susan reported on the Coordinated Assessment in Balance of State meeting she recently attended along with Ursulla Ingram and Trudy Murray. Coordinated assessment or intake is designed to increase the efficiency of a homeless assistance system. The state hopes to have it up and running by January 2015. You may watch a general information presentation at: http://prezi.com/wnyhynaotpo3/continuum-of-cares-coordinated-assessment-system. Susan will keep us informed. Please remember that clients must have children to qualify for this program. We will watch the video and conduct training at a future CAN-DO meeting.
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS: Jennifer Colley reported a total of 392 school aged children have been identified this school year: Condemned/Unfit Housing=21; House Fire=7; Runaway=12; Domestic Violence/Child Abuse=95; Kicked Out/Abandoned=61; Economic Hardship=95; and Eviction/Foreclosure=101. 
SALVATION ARMY: Shannon Harris reported that they can assist with rent and utilities plus food and clothing vouchers. They do not assist with deposits.  They also have hygiene items available and emergency furniture.  Some services require a letter from the referring agency. Shannon can be reached at 910-455-1212 for any questions. 
SHELTER PLUS CARE: Brian Fike was absent but sent in a report via Kathleen Holbrook. The program is currently full and hopes to expand to take in additional clients. He will keep us informed.
ONSLOW COMMUNITY OUTREACH:  No representation during the meeting, however, information was emailed from Theo McClammy, Shelter Director, to CAN-DO members later that day. “From March through April, the Onslow Homeless Shelter gave temporary, emergency housing to 43 distinct clients, including 5 families and 4 children. Twelve clients gained employment and 19 clients exited to permanent or a better housing situation”.  Attached to Theo’s email was a poster describing the need to replace beds at the shelter. OCO is focusing its initial efforts on churches and faith partners, but would appreciate help from any group or person. Please contact Theo or Deandra at 910-455-5733. 

ONSLOW WOMEN’S CENTER: No representation
SUBCOMMITTEE UPDATES
Craig Wagner reported that the 2nd Annual Strokes of Hope Fundraiser on April 4 was a success. The event raised about $12,000, of which $2,500 came from the donations of art work that were auctioned at the event. The $2500 will go to the Solutions for Stability Program.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS

Kelley Hamilton announced the Veterans’ Dress for Success event will be held on May 23, 2014 at the Onslow Career Center and is open to veterans only. Veterans will attend classes to prepare them for interviews and receive appropriate interview attire.  The Career Center is working in partnership with the Salvation Army and Miller Motte College. Along with clothing, participants will receive haircuts/hairdos, manicures and pedicures.  Participants will not receive these items on the day of class, but will come back via their schedule for clothing. Kelley requested donations of interview-appropriate clothing. 
Lillie Gray asked that all CAN-DO members try to attend the City Council meeting on May 7 at 7:00 pm at City Hall. The hearing will be on a proposed 80 unit affordable housing development on Gum Branch Road at Western Extension. Lillie also mentioned the city’s Five Year Plan now under review. It is available on the City of Jacksonville’s website.
There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 9:46 am. The July meeting is cancelled due to the July 4th holiday. The next general meeting will be August 1. Subcommittees will meet on June 6. 
Respectfully submitted,

Kelley Hamilton, CAN-DO Secretary
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